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Principalôs Message       Mr Stephen Bevan 

WEEK 5 TERM 2 

Term 2 So Far 

It is hard to believe that we are already half way through Term 2 and almost half way through our first year of 

operation. This term we have been excited to see our students arriving in their new school uniform. Most 

parts of the uniform are now available from Lowes in Joondalup. In Semester 2 the school faction shirts and 

hats will also become available. Each student in 2019 will receive a free hat (when they arrive). Your School 

Board has also created a Dress Code containing the expectations and requirements for wearing school 

uniform/colours. This Dress Code was sent home digitally and in a printed version and we ask that parents 

do their very best to follow it, ensuring students come dressed in the appropriate clothing every day.  

This term we have also welcomed our new school Chaplain, Mrs Stephanie Hund. It is great to have 

Stephanie join our Student Support team and I encourage families to make contact with her as she will be a 

wonderful support to us all.  

It was great to see so many parents supporting activities at school this term including Walk Safely to School 

Day and Motherôs Day. We welcome and encourage opportunities for parents to be involved in special 

activities such as these.  

School Assemblies 

In Terms 1 ï 3 we have chosen to conduct in-house assemblies which only involve staff and students. This 

is to give our K/PP students an opportunity to settle, mature and learn about how to act and behave during 

whole of school events. These assemblies have been very short, usually lasting less than 20 minutes. Also, 

as assemblies have been held in the Library there is very limited space for an audience which means we 

have not made them open for parents or family members to attend.  

In Term 4 we plan to hold some whole school assemblies on the grass outside the Library which parents will 

be able to attend. More information on this will be sent home next term.  

P&C Association 

Your P&C has been very active already this term. They have organised an Entertainment 

Book fundraiser and cake-stall and have other plans in the pipeline. Entertainment Books 

can be purchased online via this website www.entbook.com.au/9597w40.  

It was great to have Sabine Winton MLA, representing Honourable Rita Saffioti MLA, 

present a $300 Malaga Cycles bike voucher to our P&C earlier in the term. The P&C will 

plan a suitable fundraising activity with this amazing donation as a prize. We hope that 

all parents will actively assist the P&C as they seek to promote our school and support 

the work that we are doing here. 

http://www.entbook.com.au/9597w40


 

School Security 

From time to time we have reports of unapproved people being on school site outside of regular hours. We 

rely on parents and community members to keep an eye on our school and report any suspicious 

behaviour. The best way to do this is to phone Education Security on 92644632 or the Police on 131444 

 

School Board 

Your School Board met earlier in the term and were involved in some very important planning and decision 

making including the endorsement of the Dress Code, selection of cluster/learning area names and faction 

names as well as our faction shirt design. At the meeting the Board also chose to invite Cindy Davis from 

the Banksia Grove Child and Parent Centre (CPC) to join as a co-opted member. Cindy has accepted this 

invitation which will ensure strong links with the CPC as we move into 2020.  

Many thanks go to the 44 parents who participated in the online survey regarding possible names for our 6 

cluster/learning areas. The selected names included: 

¶ Banksia 

¶ Grevillia 

¶ Wattle 

¶ Jarrah 

¶ Karri 

¶ Tuart 

The factions are to be named after animals using their local aboriginal titles. These include: 

¶ Kaarda (lizard) 

¶ Yongka (kangaroo) 

¶ Maali (black swan) 

¶ Koolbardi (magpie) 

Our school website has been updated and now includes Minutes of School Board meetings as well as P&C 

meetings.  

http://grandisps.wa.edu.au/school-board/  

http://grandisps.wa.edu.au/pc/  

 

School Contributions and Charges 

Voluntary contributions form a significant part of our annual 

budget and they are used to purchase important teaching 

and learning resources for your children. While payment is 

voluntary, our school requests that parents pay the 

contribution of $50 as soon as practically possible. This can 

be done via the SchoolStream app or at the school office. 

Payments can also be made in instalments or as a lump 

sum. 

Currently 28% of Kindergarten parents and 25% of Pre-

primary parents have paid the voluntary contribution. Our 

sincere thanks go to all those who have already paid. 

 

Pre-Service Teachers at Grandis Primary School 

Mrs Pearse who is our Pre-Service Teacher coordinator has provided some information to explain the 

program and why we support it here at Grandis Primary Schoolé... ñAt Grandis Primary School we have  
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been fortunate to develop a partnership with Edith Cowan University (ECU) via the Pre-Service Teacher 

Program.  This partnership allows staff to mentor pre-service teachers in their classrooms.  Through this 

mentorship teachers support pre-service teachers in their development as they progress towards a future 

career in education.  Currently we are hosting two final year students and over the past term have also hosted 

a number of 1st year pre-service teachers.   

The partnership benefits both our school and the university.  It allows students to develop and practice their 

skills in a working classroom as well as receive ongoing feedback from their mentor teacher.  Through this 

program our school plays an essential role in ensuring the development of quality teachers.  The university 

supports the school via their university supervisors who oversee the program as well as offering staff ongoing 

access to professional learning and workshops to support teacher learning and growth.  

If your child is fortunate enough to have a pre-service teacher in their room or you see them around the school 

(they all have ECU badges) please make them feel welcome.ò 

 

Being RESPECTFUL 

Our schoolôs guiding principle is óTreat Others the Way You 

Would Like to Be Treatedô.  

In Term 2 the behaviour expectation that we will be focussing on 

is being RESPECTFUL. Students will receive regular reminders 

about what being RESPECTFUL looks like, sounds like and 

feels like.  

Respect is a way of treating or thinking about someone 

and/or their property. It involves giving due regard for the 

feelings, wishes, or rights of others. It is marked by positive 

feelings or actions towards someone considered important. At Grandis primary school all students, 

parents and staff are considered important so all deserve respect. 

Being RESPECTFUL is something that can be taught and learned. At Grandis Primary School, being 

RESPECTFUL is not an option, we expect students, staff and parents to be RESPECTFUL in all 

circumstances. 

 

Applications for Enrolments 2020 

Planning for the 2020 school year is already underway. In order for us to plan effectively it is essential that 

we know how many students we are likely to have in each year level. Schools are staffed according to their 

student numbers so we need to know this information in order to find the necessary staff for the start of the 

year. For this reason, we are asking parents to support us by talking with families that are new to the area, 

reminding them to come to the school and enrol as soon as possible.  

If a child is four years old by 30th June 2020 they can be enrolled into Kindergarten for 2020 although 

spaces are limited. Applications for Kindergarten 2020 closes on Friday, 26th July 2019.  

 

Grandis Primary School is a Local In-take School.  This means students must be residing within our Local 

In-take area at the time of commencement to be eligible to attend.  Proof of residency will be required when 

enrolling students.  

The application process commences with you registering your interest by completing an óApplication for 

Enrolmentô form. Please collect your application form from administration between 8.15am and 3.30pm school 

days. Approximately three weeks after the closing date, letters regarding your application are sent advising 

of your success or otherwise. Successful applications will receive an information pack containing all the 

relevant forms and requirements for your application. (It is at this stage you will be required to provide your 

childôs Birth Certificate, Immunisation Statement from Medicare and proof of residency). 

Behaviour expectations at Grandis 

tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ōŜƛƴƎΧΦ 

V KIND 

V RESPECTFUL 

V RESPONSIBLE 

V LEARNERS 



 

Earn and Learn 

We are thankful to all the families that have been supporting our school through the Woolworths Earn and 

Learn program. The program closes on 25 June so there is still plenty of time to drop your stickers at the 

school or in the marked box at Woolworths Banksia Grove.  

RED25 

RED25 is a community project that our school has chosen to promote as it is easy to participate in, saves 

lives and perfectly models our overarching desire to 'treat others the way we would like to be treated.' So far 

our RED 25 school community has 5 members who have made 3 whole blood and 1 plasma donation which 

has saved 12 lives. Well done Grandis Primary School! If you are interested and able we invite you to join 

our Grandis Primary School RED25 community. https://www.donateblood.com.au/red25  

Allergy Awareness 

As an allergy aware school we rely on parents and carers to support us by never sending food to school 

that contains known allergens including nuts and nut products. Please help keep all our staff and students 

safe by supporting this important requirement.  

 

 

Principal 

 

 

 

Deputy Principalôs Message       Mrs Trudy Jones 

Walk to School Day   

It was wonderful to see so many families walking, scooting or riding to school on 17 May. A special thanks 

to those families who made the effort to walk when they donôt normally, the children certainly enjoyed it.  

Walking to school either part or all of the way is a great way to get some healthy activity into your day and it 

is a wonderful way to connect with your child and the community 

Winter illnesses  

It is that time of the year where illness is affecting many families, and whilst missing school is inconvenient, 

coming to school and spreading germs is worse.  We have had reports that neighbouring schools have 

students who have been diagnosed with Influenza A. Use this handy guide to decide whether your child is 

well enough to attend school.  Remember to use the School Stream App to let the school know when your 

child is unable to attend school. 

 

Keep your child home, possibly 
seek medical advise 

Child can resume most activities 
keep monitoring 

Child can attend school  

¶ Fever 

¶ Diarrhea  

¶ Vomiting 

¶ Wheezing shortness of 
breath 

¶ Constant cough 

¶ Constant runny nose with 
yellow / green tint 

¶ Excessive fatigue 
 

¶ Fever free for 24 hours 

¶ No diarrhea for 24 hours 

¶ No vomiting for 24 hours 

¶ Sporadic cough 

¶ Slight runny nose with 
minimal yellow / green tint 

¶ Mild infrequent cough 

¶ Clear runny nose 

¶ Active, playful, rested 

 

ñLet us remember: One book, one pen, one child and one teacher 

can change the world.ò 

Malala Yousafzai 

https://www.donateblood.com.au/red25


 

Change of clothes in school bags  

We ask that all parents please ensure there is a full change of clothes packed each day in your childôs school 

bag.  The children do need these for the occasional toileting accident as well as if they get themselves wet 

during outside play time.  If your child has borrowed a school spare set of clothes including underwear, could 

you please return them to the class teacher as we have now run out of any spares across the school.  Thank 

you  

 

 

Deputy Principal 

 

Introducing Our New Chaplain       Mrs Stephanie Hund 

Hello everyone! 

I would like to introduce myself, I am Stephanie Hund, Grandis Primary's 

school chaplain. My role is to focus on the wellbeing of students, parents 

and teachers in our school community. 

A school chaplain is present in the school to: 

¶ Provide pastoral care for staff, students and families. 
¶ Link schools with the local community, support agencies and 
organisations  
¶ Play an active role assisting and supporting school events.  
¶ Support, mentor, encourage and empower the school community. 

Please see Mrs Jones if you think I can be of any assistance to you or 

your children. I will be around on Wednesday mornings and will be 

saying hello to everybody I see. 

Chaplain 

 

P&C Message       Mrs Jemma Davis 

Your P&C will be holding a cake stall to celebrate WA P&C Day 

on Wednesday the 26th of June. We will be accepting all your 

baked goodies at the table inside the Library between 8.20 and 

9.00am that morning and we will open the cake stall at 2.30pm 

that afternoon for purchasing. We ask that all items are provided 

with a full list of ingredients and you are allergy aware when 

baking (please provide items that are free from nuts, peanut 

butter, nut spreads or anything else that may have nuts included.) 

Please note that we will be unable to sell items that do not have 

an ingredients list or contain known allergens. Thanks. 

P&C Secretary  

 

 



 

Term 2 Events for Your Diary 

Please note that activities and dates may change. Changes will usually be communicated via the 

School Stream app.  

31 May  
3 June 
7 June 
11 June 
 
14 June 
26 June 
28 June 
5 July 

Newsletter Issue 5 
Western Australia Day ï this is a public holiday and students do not attend 
CPC Banksia Grove visit 1.45-3.00pm 
5.30pm School Board meeting,  
7.30pm P&C meeting 
CPC Banksia Grove visit 1.45-3.00pm 
P&C Cake Stall 
CPC Banksia Grove visit 1.45-3.00pm 
Newsletter Issue 6 
Last day of Term 2 

 

Drone images of Stage 2 construction taken by Nicco Beccegato May 2019.  

 

 


